Swansea crisis team opens the doors to its new-look centre
Wednesday, 22 February 2017 
A Swansea team that supports people experiencing a mental health crisis has opened the doors to its new-look recovery centre.
 
The Orchard Centre hosts the crisis resolution home treatment team covering the Swansea area.
 
The team is made up of occupational therapists, community psychiatric nurses, social workers, healthcare support workers and a consultant psychiatrist.
 
Their aim is to help prevent hospital admission for people experiencing a mental health-related crisis – and to get them home as quickly as possible if they do have to go into hospital.
 
Clients under the team’s care can access the crisis recovery unit (CRU) in the Orchard Centre, which has relaunched with a new focus on self-management.
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L-r: community psychiatric nurses Kayte Phillips and Paul Evans, support workers Paul Hunt and James Derrick, crisis resolution home treatment team manager Noel Cronin, and occupational therapists Jessica Powell and Anthony Jones.
 
The CRU has now held an open day for service users and external agencies, giving them a chance to meet each other and find out more about the unit’s new look.
 
In the weeks leading up to the reopening, staff were busy making the unit more therapeutic and welcoming by rearranging the general lay out, adding a small library of self-help books and creating a positivity wall.
 
Here, people can fill in blank speech bubbles with quotes that have helped them through the day – then post them on the wall to inspire others.
 
But occupational therapist and team lead Jessica Powell said it was not only the environment that had changed.
 
Jessica said: “The CRU has seen a shift in what it offers clients. We have various groups that encompass all aspects of people’s lives.
 
“These range from sessions for positive coping strategies to sessions which involve clients going out into the community.
 
“The focus is on self-management. Our clients set their own goals and attend sessions they feel are most relevant to them.
 
“Their goals give them the direction in which they want their recovery to go, while CRU staff support them on this journey.”
 
The relaunch also helped CRU staff the chance to meet local agencies and learn more about services that could support clients in the longer term.
 
Occupational therapist and team member Anthony Jones added: “Clients within mental health services often feel a lack of support after being discharged from places like the CRU.
 
“Following the relaunch, staff are confident they will now be able to bridge this gap.”
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